
 
 

Tonight; Ken Lesley, Milton Show 
Introduction: Leonie Corrin-Smith 

Vote of Thanks: Ian Tibbles 
Future Programs:    
 

8 Mar; TBA 
15 Mar; TBA 
22 Mar; TBA 
29 Mar; TBA 
April is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month 
5 Apr; Area Governor’s Club Visit 
 
May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month 
 
June is Rotary’s Rotary Fellowships Month 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
è Attendance officer Ed would like to remind members to apologise if they aren’t attending, lately 

members haven’t been apologising nor attending. 
 

15 February 2022 meeting; 
 

We have 52 active members and only 20 members were in attendance!! 
In the absence of President Tony Fondacaro.  Members and guest Nathaniel Woodcock were welcomed by Vice 
President Wayne Fry.   

Rotary toast given by Jeff Franklin. 

Congratulations to Avril Pryor for winning the 45 Club. 

President’s Report given by PP Wayne who thanked Nathaniel for assisting with the Bunnings BBQ on Sunday 13th 
February 2022.   
Also, PP Wayne reminded members to apologise to Ed on the Monday before the meeting,  
also if you see a Rotarian who hasn’t been attending meetings, invite the member back as everything is going 
back to normal. 

Community Service Director Ian Tibbles thanked members for putting their names down for Steak bar duties at 
Milton Show, please let Yvonne know if you aren’t a member of the show, so tickets into the show can be organised.  
Director Ian is following up a request from Sarah Date from Safe Waters for assistance with gardening, Ian will 
keep the club updated on the request. 
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 March is Rotary’s Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
4-5 Mar  Steak Bar – Milton Show 

8 Mar Tues International Women’s Day 
High tea at Louise Garrett 

13 Mar Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 
18-20 Mar   District Conference, Temora 

5 Apr Tues Area Governor’s Visit 
22 May Sun Rotary Swap Meet 

4-8 June 
2022  RI Convention, Houston, Texas 

27-31 June 
2023  RI Convention, Melbourne 

Birthdays: 4 Mar; Kerry Hozack.    Anniversaries: None this week. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, 
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au  by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


International Director John Payne informed members he is still following up with donations for Tonga.  As the Swap 
Meet chairperson John asked if there are any members wishing to join the Swap Meet committee to contact him 
via email.  The Swap Meet is to be held on Sunday 22nd May 2022 at the Showground. 

Youth Director Avril Pryor asked members to consider being a host family for an inbound student, as applications 
for outbound students are being sent out in March. 

Reminder to members and their partners of the International Women’s Day to be held at Rotarian Louise 
Garrett’s house on Tuesday 8th March from 10:30am onwards.  If you are interested in attending, please contact 
Louise. 

Almoner Bill Harris last week had the pleasure of visiting Maisie Bennett, Bill reported Maisie is in good health, PP 
Tim Gregory; Bill informed members Tim is well though not keen on coming to meetings at this time, Bill then visited 
Brian and Jeni Wilkins, Bill reported the Wilkins are going OK with good days and bad days, and then Bill informed 
members of Keith Bennett’s health and Keith is currently going well. 

 

  

  
 

 
Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report.   

End of Report 


	April is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month
	May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month
	June is Rotary’s Rotary Fellowships Month

